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When I first started as Executive Director of Friends of the Forest in 2019, the entire organization was 
brimming with potential. I remember the feeling of being on a new horizon, entering an atmosphere 
of dedication and vision, piloted by people that had worked incredibly hard over many years to bring 
the organization forward on a shoestring budget and with minimal staff. Covered in volunteer finger-
prints and with immense support from the community, Friends of the Forest was at a critical juncture 
as to how to move forward to address the ever-shifting challenges and questions facing the Anacortes 
Community Forest Lands. Seeing the potential that lay within and dreaming big in scope of programs, 
they took a leap and decided to invest in staffing to carry forward the vision of what could be. 

The excitement was palpable when I began to work here, both internally and amongst the communi-
ty. It was thrilling and nerve-racking and difficult to navigate, but also fun and new. Even as I entered 
into the organization, I could see the vast potential and the myriad challenges we’d face as we moved 
forward to reach that potential, including the necessity to bring on more full-time staff to navigate 
the different avenues ahead. 

Of course, no one could have predicted one of the largest challenges of all: a global pandemic that 
would isolate us from one another, at least physically, for years to come. But even something as im-
pactful as Covid couldn’t prevent our community from recognizing and prioritizing the incredible gift 
that is the ACFL; ironically, through the massive influx of forest users, it catalyzed the forest’s fragility 
for many of us.

Continued on page 10

Asa Deane, former Mayor Laurie Gere, and City Council member Carolyn Moulton at our Annual Benefit, November 2022
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UPCOMING EVENTS

Family Nature Walk - Easy - Ray Auld Drive parking lot - Our theme will be...
Trees! We will hug trees, measure trees, smell trees, and do a nature craft with trees. 
We will also have a snack time where we will read a story about trees and talk about 
how human food is different from tree food. Bring the whole family and join us for a 
real “tree-t” of a hike! 

Senior Stroll - Easy - Whistle Lake parking lot - Join Friends of the Forest on an 
immersive stroll through the Anacortes Community Forest Lands, where we’ll explore 
the areas around the ACFL’s deepest lake! We’ll keep the pace of this hike slow as the 
group’s curiosity guides our learning, so feel free to bring your own field guides, binoc-
ulars/magnifiers, and whatever gear you’ll need for walking on trails. 

Community Science Wetlands Monitoring - Easy - Location TBA - We 
meet on the second Friday of each month to monitor the water quality in the wetlands 
around Little Cranberry Lake and Big Beaver Pond. Wear weather-proof clothes and 
bring your curiosity! Location changes each month and will be emailed to registered 
participants prior to the event.

Feb 11
(Saturday)
9:00 am 
-11:00 am

Feb 13
(Monday)
9:00 am
-11:00 am

Feb 10
(Friday) 
10:00 am
-12:00 pm

Are you receiving our bi-monthly e-newsletter? It’s chock full of Upcoming Events, interesting stories, 
volunteer opportunities, and more! E-newsletter recipients are the first to know when registration goes 
live for our most in-demand kids’ programs, and members get first dibs on registration--don’t miss out!

Email info@friendsoftheacfl.org if you’re not sure you’re subscribed and we’ll sign you up!

Complete details on the “Upcoming Events” page on our 
website at www.friendsoftheacfl.org/upcomingactivities.
Or simply scan the QR code on the right to get there!

We have begun using a registration system so that we can contact you 
if the hike needs to be cancelled or rescheduled. Walk-ins are always 
welcome but we do appreciate if you’d fill out the RSVP located on 
each event page. 

Feb 14
(Tuesday)
10:00 am
-12:00 pm

Macroinvertebrates - Easy - Location TBA - We meet every other month to ex-
amine the macroinvertebrates in the wetlands around Little Cranberry Lake and Big 
Beaver Pond. Macroinvertebrates, or the aquatic bugs and larvae that call our wet-
lands home, are fantastic indicator species that give us clues about the health of our 
waterways. Wear weather-proof clothes and bring your buggiest enthusiasm! 

Magnificent Mosses - Easy - Little Cranberry Lake parking lot - Winter is a spec-
tacular time to appreciate the beauty and diversity of the nonvascular plants of the 
Pacific Northwest! Join us on a hike with guest naturalist Elizabeth Drozda-Freeman 
to celebrate the magnificent mosses of the ACFL, and gain new appreciation for the 
big jobs that these little plants can do.

Feb 18
(Saturday)
10:00 am 
-12:00 pm
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New Youth Programs for 2023

We are so excited to be adding several new youth pro-
grams to our menu in 2023! Thanks to all of you and 
your support in expanding our team to two full time 
educators, we are working hard on increasing opportu-
nities for youth and community programs in the ACFL. 
New this year we are adding a week-long half day camp 
(Young Explorers) for grades K-2, and a science and 
problem solving spring break camp for grades 6-8 in 
April (Science Sleuths). These will join our foundational 
programs including After School in the ACFL, school field 
trips and classroom visits for kindergarten, 3rd grade and 
7th grade, Forest Discovery (our summer program), and 
monthly family hikes.

Young Explorers | Feb. 13-17 | Grades K-2

This new program focuses on creating and growing a 
sense of wonder while we play and get to know the for-
est. Each day we will focus on using our senses, asking 
questions and creating experiments to explore our dai-
ly themes. From soil experiments to making our own 
instruments and investigating macroinvertebrates, each 
child will unlock their inner scientist and storyteller 
while having fun in the forest. More information and 
registration is available on the Youth Education page of 
our website. 

By Hannah Katz, Youth Education Coordinator

Kindergarten Fall Field Trip

Science Sleuths | April 3-7 | Grades 6-8

Our new spring break camp extends our outside 
of school programming to students in middle 
school who are interested in honing their science 
skills and inner detective. During our week-long 
investigation we will investigate a fictional ACFL 
ecosystem mystery and use science, inquiry, and 
teamwork to find the culprit and develop a plan 
for restoration. Registration will open in late Feb-
ruary for our inaugural sleuths.

This spring we will also continue our After School 
in the ACFL with a February/March session for 
students in grades 3-5 and an April/May session 
for students in grades K-2. Registration for each 
session will be posted on our website one month 
in advance. 

Thank you for making these new and continuing 
programs accessible for all students in Anacortes. 
These free programs would not be possible with-
out the support of our dedicated members. The excitement (and maybe a little disgust!) upon finding a worm 

at Afterschool in the ACFL this fall
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Thanks for your help with the Benefit!
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For a great many of you, the Port of Anacortes Transit Shed on Saturday, Novem-
ber 12th in Anacortes was ‘the best darn party this side of 2019’!

It was a thrill to welcome everyone back to the Transit Shed for our first in-person 
Benefit party since November of 2019. You could feel the energy and excitement 
as people perused the many silent-auction offerings, munched on delectable 
Gere-a-Deli appetizers, enjoyed an Anacortes Brewery beer or a wine from the 
bar, and swayed along to the musical stylings of Fidalgo Swing. Many hugs were 
had, joyous conversations filled the air, and even a rug or two was cut as the 
night went on. Finally, the main course was served (another Gere-a-Deli delight) 
and the live auction commenced with Anacortes native son Stephen Kilbreath as 
our auctioneer. Stephen worked the crowd masterfully, pitting co-worker against 
co-worker, spouse against spouse, and table against table to raise as much mon-
ey as possible for Friends of the Forest. 

Whether it was Stephen’s auctioneering skill, the joyfulness of being togeth-
er again, or (and this is where I put my money!) the recognition of the incredi-
ble work that is happening at Friends of the Forest, we were able to raise more 
money than at any previous benefit. With your help, Friends of the Forest netted 
$82,000, our largest amount to date! It is an absolute privilege to be a part of 
such an incredible and generous community. Thank you to everyone who attend-
ed the benefit, participated in the online auction, or donated in person or online 
for making it the most successful benefit we’ve ever had!

And mark your calendars for Saturday, November 4th, 2023 for what may be our 
final benefit at the beloved Transit Shed before it is decommissioned as an event 
space–it’s sure to be one for the record books!

With your help, 
Friends of the 
Forest netted 

$82,000, 
our largest 

amount to date!
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Transit Shed Scenes

Save the Date
Friends of the Forest’s Annual Meeting

Thursday, March 9th
7:00-8:30 pm

Anacortes Depot Arts Center
611 R Avenue

(with an option to attend virtually)
More details to follow on our website and in our e-newsletter 

(please see page 2 if you are not already receiving emails from us twice a month)
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2022 Friends of the Forest Members

Aaron Katz & Kate Dougherty
Alex Edelman & Elizabeth Grivet
Alice and James Bohnker
Alyssa Corvino
Amanda Baltazar
Amanda Stewart
Amelia Kolb
Amy and Rick Wilson
Amy Arisco
Amy Hong
Andrea & Tom Petrich
Andrea Doll
Andrew & Heidi Velin
Andrew Lindahl
Andy & Kristin Stewart
Angela Hamblen
Angie Partolan & Paul Barron
Anita Bryant
Anita Jopson
Ann & Jon Bowman
Ann Buzaitis & Dena Peterson
Anna & Torolf Torgersen
Anne Sidbury & Scott Mennella
Annette Coggins & Jim Mahan
Annette Pankey
Annie Kagi
Anonymous (2)
Arlene Cook
Asa & Jenna Deane
Ashleigh and David Ellsworth-Keller
Astrid Aamot
Aurora Everhart
Aven Wright-McIntosh
Barb Mathison
Barbara Cooper
Benjamin Kierulff
Betty and Von Kuehn
Betty Carteret & Eric Shen
Beverly & Don Kalani
Beverly & Mark Beppler
Bharat and Mieke Gael
Bill & Holly Dietrich
Bob & Markay Neumann
Bob Barry
Bob Rose & Mary Lynn Luke

 We are so grateful for this community of Friends! Thank you to those of you who have 
recently joined us as members, as well as those who have supported our mission since 

Day One. Our donors are the true heroes responsible for the work that is accom-
plished in the community and in the ACFL; it would not be possible without you! We 

appreciate your contribution and look forward to a new year of education, outreach, 
and stewardship. Annual membership dues are due in January. If you have not yet 

renewed your membership for 2023, please consider making a gift today.

Bob Vaux
Bonita Janz
Bonnie & Bud Bowers
Bonnie & Tod Lehecka
Bradley Smith
Bret & Jean Andrich
Brian & Amye Webster
Bruce & Jill McDougall
Bruce & Margaret Evertz
Carl & Caroline Ellsworth
Carl & Karen Latham
Carl Kassebaum & Corliss Perdaems
Carnie Velin
Carol & Curt Rodin
Carol Herbert
Carol Taylor
Carol Thomas
Carolyn Moulton
Carrieanne Klein
Catherine Carr
Cathy Wissink
Charlene & Wayne Stoner
Charlene Epp
Charlene Hall
Charles Stavig & Candice Reid
Charlie Schultz & Terri Bakke Schultz
Charlotte & Randy Spada
Chelsea Fletcher
Cheryl & Doug Everhart
Chris Campbell
Christina Chambreau
Cissy Fisher & Richard Pavelec
Clay Wilcox
Colleen Mullen
Connie Harris
Craig Illman
Craig, Heather, & Giovanni Romano
Crystal Peek
Cynthia Richardson
Dan Mosby & Kathy Peterson
Dan Senour
Dana Wolf
Daniel & Carla Seaton
Daniel Joram
Daniel Walters

Darlene Mindrum
Darrell & Debbie Cornelius
Darren & Rachel Donley
Dave & Clara Duff
Dave & Joanne Witiak
Dave & Nancy Ridgway
David & Christine Hansen
David & Deborah Hall
David Grant Best
David Gurney
Dean Janz
Deanna Emsley
Deanna Murray
Debra Forman
Deena Fort
Dennis & Nancy Schafer
Derek Damon
Diana Laiche
Diane Eiesland
Diann Bradley
Dick & Kim Henrie
Dick & Pat de La Chapelle
Didi & Steve Funk
Don Wick
Donald Spielmann
Donna Nevitt-Radtke
Dorothea Mecklenburg
Dr Pardeep & Paula Brar
Dr. Jerry & Cheryl Waldbaum
Duane Nelson & Lisa Amatangel
Ed & Carolyn Gastellum
Ed & Mary Ellen West
Eileen & Larry Eimermann
Elaine & Andrew Keller
Elizabeth Drozda-Freeman
Elizabeth Holland & Mark Huddleston
Elke Macartney
Emily and Steve Rayson
Emmie Schlobohm
Eric Baltazar
Erica Pickett
Erica Sagan
Ernie & Joan Handelmann
Eugene & Barbara Kiver
Evelyn & Gary Adams
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2022 Friends of the Forest Members
Everett Huff
Frances Marlene Stiles & William Stiles
Frank & Christy Giddings
Gabriel & Jeanne Olmsted
Gail Land
Gary & Cyndi Burica
Gene & Bette Huff
Gene & Miriam Schroeder
Geoffrey & Trinka Mount
Gina Van Hess & Don White
Ginny Connelly
Glen & Carolyn Caporgno
Greg Ford
Greg Stiglic
Gregory & Pamela Hobson
Harriet Hoffman
Harry Dursch
Heather Hardie-Hill
Heather Thomson
Helen & Brian Worthington
Helga Hilderbrand
Herb Courtney & June Link
Holly Besmer
Hope Dean
Hugh & Wendy Kendrick
Ivy Rolfes
J. Allen Smith & Elizabeth Godlewski
Jack & Ruth Hutteball
Jackie Boss
James and Michele Tangaro
James Dimond & Julie Barber
James Johnson & Marilyn Kenney Johnson
Jan Hersey
Jane Baier-Nelson
Jane Billinghurst & Tom Lebovsky
Jane Brandt
Jane Button
Jane Millard
Jane Wagner & Bruce Bollert
Janet Lowry and Jim Kirk
Janice Latta
Jeff & Danielle Maynor
Jeff & Kelly List
Jeff & Val Holtgeerts
Jenni Morrison
Jennifer Bowman
Jennifer Dalziel
Jennifer Fullington
Jennifer McFarland
Jenny Heitzner
Jeremy & Jessica Price
Jill & Kevin Connell
Jill Thomson
Jo & Cliff Finkbohner
Jo Critchlow
Jo McMinn

Joan & Howard Voorheis
Joan & Keith Magee
Joanne Young
John & Aleli Howell
John & Diane Guinn
John & Diane Wilkinson
John & Gerri Gunn
John & JoAnn Webster
John & Kim McCollister
John & Linda Hunt
John & Marilyn Pinquoch
John & Mary Gasser
John and Patty Rose
John Nixon
Jon Herman
Jonathan Hodgdon
Jose and Enid Riefkohl
Joseph Sarr & Jenni Barcott
Josh & Paula Tull
Joyce Harvey-Morgan
Judy & Gordi Middleton
Julie Drake & Steve Lloyd
Julie Kinder
Julie Vest
Karen & Mark Backman
Karen and Todd Harris
Karen Ferguson
Karen Kline
Karen Whittier
Kari & Bev Dresen
Kari Bishay
Kate Scott
Katherine Garza
Kathleen Brueger
Kathleen Kuker
Kathleen Root
Kathleen Tibbetts
Kathryn Alexandra
Kathryn Benn
Kathy and Michael Wisniewski
Kathy Lester
Kathy Nansel
Kay Glade
Keith Beeman
Kelly Gordon
Kelly Harper
Kevin & Corinne Sayler
Kim Erickson
Kimberly Nelson
Kit Gerwels
Kristen Lane
Kristen Murphy & Bob Vaux
Kristi Hein & Casey Bazewick
Kristin & Justin Parkins
Kristin Burkhart
Kristjan & Monica Ochs

Lani Donohoe & Tom Griffin
Larry & Shirley Bowlin
Larry Kirchgatter
Laura Andrich & Joe Doughty
Laura Beck
Laura Roark
Lauren & Jon Talbert
Lauren Baker
Lauren Bucher
Lauren Talbert
Laurie & Denny Quirk
Laurie Gere
Laurie Sherman
Leon Nishball
Leslie & Jon Ostlund
Leslie Dorn
Lezlie & James Massey
Lin Nichols
Linda & Lynell Tanigoshi
Linda & Will Robbins
Linda Brown
Lisa Amatangel
Lisa Lubka
Lisa Nelson
Loren & Teresa Bogart
Lori & David Cunningham
Lyle & Carla Tiberghien
Lynne Jordan & Dennis Clark
Mac Madenwald & Wendy Gray
Maggie Stiles
Malcolm & Michelle McPhee
Marcia Neu
Margaret Shepherd
Margaret Studer
Mari Imaizumi
Maria Maria Papritz
Mariah Haney
Marian Courtice
Marie & John Erbstoeszer
Marilee Weber
Marilyn and Gene Derig
Marilyn and Jim Sollers
Marina King
Marjorie Kilbreath
Mark Gardner & Donna Reed
Mark Lione
Mary & Chuck Trester
Mary & David Picht
Mary & Michael Stark
Mary & Pat Lyons
Mary & Steve Gray
Mary Brady
Mary Gronholt
Mary Leone

Continued on page 9
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A New-and-Improved Naturalist Club in 2023!

Friends of the Forest's Naturalist Club 
is back and better than ever! Starting 
March 2, join us for 10 weeks of immer-
sive learning about the Anacortes Com-
munity Forest Lands!
 
Connect with fellow life-long learners, 
and complete projects that will deepen 
your connection to and curiosity about 
the natural world. All learners of any 
experience are welcome!
 
Every other Thursday, Naturalist Club 
members will attend a skills-based class 
at the Anacortes Depot (611 R Avenue), 
each focusing on a different aspect of 
Fidalgo Island and ACFL ecology. On 
alternating Saturdays, we'll meet out in 
the ACFL itself and put some of those 
classroom skills to practice. Participants

will explore their basic naturalist skills, learn to identify the common plants and animals of the ACFL, and 
investigate how the components of the ACFL are connected - to each other and to us! 

Each class will spark curiosity about the incredible diversity and complexity of the ACFL ecosystems while 
aiming to inspire participants to become better observers of the outdoors. By the end of this course, partici-
pants will have added to their understanding of and deepened their connection to their world. Excited to join 
us? Registration is now open--head to Upcoming Events on our website to sign up!

Wetlands Monitoring 2022 Retrospective

THANK YOU to the 16 volunteers who contributed roughly 55 hours to the wetlands monitoring project 
in 2022! We waded through mud, smoke, wind, and rain to collect lots of great data on the water quality of 
wetlands near Little Cranberry Lake. With one year of data on our wetlands’ dissolved oxygen concentration, 
pH, temperature, and carbon dioxide concentrations, we are beginning to put together the story of water 
quality in the ACFL. We can’t wait to see you out in the forest again soon. For more details on our 2023 mon-
itoring efforts, keep reading! 

Macroinvertebrates

Our volunteers are powerhouses of community science, and collect data each month that helps us tell a scien-
tifically-informed story about the wetlands around Little Cranberry Lake and Big Beaver Pond. We complet-
ed our first year of data collection last year! (continued on next page)

January Senior Stroll near Big Beaver Pond.
Senior Strolls are offered every month. Join us for an educational, slower-paced walk.
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 by Ellie Kravets, Community Programs Coordinator

In 2023, we'll continue monitoring the water quality of 
our wetlands on the second Friday of each month. Addi-
tionally, we will examine the macroinvertebrates (aquatic 
water bugs!) in our wetlands every other month, starting in 
February 2023.

Macroinvertebrates are a powerful biological indicator of 
water quality. Instead of “snapshot” measurements of water 
quality, which only reflect the characteristics of the sample 
at the moment the sample was taken, the diversity of mac-
roinvertebrates present in a water body represent a more 
holistic, longitudinal indicator of site quality.
 
“Community” science means that anyone, from beginners 
to experts, can participate. We love our dedicated volun-
teers and seeing new faces, too, so join us! Find out how 
you can get involved in our community science projects 
now, by visiting bit.ly/ACFLwetlands or by emailing the 
Community Programs Coordinator at 
ellie@friendsoftheforest.org.

Monitoring those wetlands in 2022.
These volunteers are Citizen Scientists!

Continued from page 7

Mary Lynn Lyke
Mary Stahl 
MaryLu McFadyen
Matt & Bonnie Kerschbaum
Matt Gill
Maurice & Helene Fink
Megan Pearce
Melanie Horowitz-Coyne 
& Mike Coyne
Michael & Rita James
Michael Downie
Michael Earley
Michael Vanderlinde
Michele Fremont 
& Jerome McCool
Michelle Lampley
Mike and Denise Antrim
Molly & Larry Dutton
Nan Maysen
Nancy & Paul Stannert
Nancy Husted & Jami Wallace
Nate Scott
Nichole Kean
Norman Samuelson
Parker and Carol Cann
Pat Barrett & Mary Staley
Pat Sterling
Patrice Irving
Pattie & Ernie Hutchins
Paul & Mary Brower
Paul & Rene Vance
Paul Dinnel & Vicki McNeil
Paul Wittrock
Peggy Flynn
Phil & Cathy Tribuzio
Phil & Jan Eley
Philip & Carolynne Wright
Phillip & Madelyn Case
Pinky & Duff Walker
Rae Kozloff
Ramona Hammerly
Ray & Carolyn Bloom
Raymond (Bill) Ball
Rebecca Quinn
Richard & Daphne Storwick
Richard & Sue Sigmen
Richard Bergner
Richard Mellon
Richard Serpell
Rick & Diane Davidson
Rick & Kathy Latham
Riley and Jenifer Suffridge

Riley Lehecka
Rob & Erin Reiger
Rob Skelton
Robert & Barbara Lechner
Robert Powers
Robert Rivet & Abigail Ross
Robert Schwartz Jr.
Roland and Rose Mary Kollodge
Ron & Jan Wesen
Rose Mallon
Rosemary & Marvin Walter
Russ Horr
Russell Logsdon
Rusty Kuntze & Libby Mills
Ruth & Mark Backlund
Ruth Kagi
Ruthie Keller
Ryan & Parker Kudlacek
Ryan Walters & Alison Stites
Samantha Burfield
Sandra Anderson
Sandra Lane
Sandra Starbuck
Sandy York
Sara Holahan
Sarah & Jack Tobien
Sarah & Robb Nichols
Sarah and John Loudermilk
Sarah Edry
Sarah Roberts
Saul Vest
Scott Petersen & Regan Weeks
Scott Smeltzer
Serena & Howard Partch
Shannon Jenkins
Shannon Pickens
Sharon Howard
Sheila Fiepke
Sid Wray
Sidney and Judith McHarg
Sims & Will Shaw
Sims Corbett
Siobhan Foley Cihak
Sommer & Rob Carter
Steph Hunt
Stephanie Kaufman
Steve & Betty Miller
Steve & Kathleen Williams
Steve & Susan Schwalb
Steve Clarke & Stella Spring
Steve Manthe
Steve Phillips
Steve Purcer
Continued on page 11
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Forest Advisory Board

Staff

Board Members

Bob Vaux | Parks and Recreation 
Asst. Director | 360-299-1918

Asa Deane | Executive Director | asa@friendsoftheacfl.org
Ashleigh Ellsworth-Keller | Outreach and Development 

Coordinator | ashleigh@friendsoftheacfl.org
Ellie Kravets | Community Programs Coordinator | 

ellie@friendsoftheacfl.org
Hannah Katz | Youth Education Coordinator | 

hannah@friendsoftheacfl.org

Charlie Collins |  President  |  Jan. 2023

Lynne Jordan | Board Member |  Jan. 2023
Andy Stewart |  President Emeritus  |  Jan. 2022

Steve Williams |  Vice President  |  Jan. 2022
Rob Skelton |  Secretary  |  Jan. 2023

Andrea Petrich |  Board Member  |  Jan. 2024

Office
611 R. Ave. Anacortes, WA

Office hours Tues/Weds/Thurs 10-2

Friends of the Forest Board Meetings 
are held on the second Wednesday 
of each month at 7:00pm. We are 

currently meeting via Zoom. Meetings 
are open to the public- please 

email Director Asa Deane for more 
information on how to join.

board@friendsoftheacfl.org  
360-293-3725

Lin Nichols |  Treasurer  |  Jan. 2022

How to reach us:

Office Phone
360-293-3725

Mail
PO Box 2213 Anacortes, WA 98221

Web
www.friendsoftheacfl.org

Friends of the Forest

Email
info@friendsoftheacfl.org

*Emails sent to the board are received directly by 
the Executive Committee & are not seen by staff.  

From the Executive Director (continued from page 1)

It was this dedication of the people of Anacortes and their continued support of the Friends of the 
Forest that allowed us to not shelve our vision, but to continue to pursue it. Through lockdowns and 
outbreaks, through remote learning and masked faces, through Zoom meetings and work-from-home, 
you kept loving the forest, participating in our programs, and supporting us financially. We were able to 
step forward, not back, and keep walking the path toward our vision of providing more opportunities for 
education and connection, dedicated service, and an ever-greater understanding of the ACFL. 

I’m incredibly proud and endlessly grateful to be able to unveil the work that we are planning for the 
year ahead. With the addition over the last four years of several new full-time staff positions, we’re now 
in a position to begin bringing these visions to fruition as you’ll see throughout the newsletter. Every 
facet of our mission–education, outreach, and stewardship–will provide more opportunities than ever 
before, all at absolutely zero cost to participants and all in service of the ACFL. You’ll hear from 
Hannah Katz, Youth Education Coordinator, about our new youth program offerings for kids of all ages, 
in school and out, and Ellie Kravets, Community Programs Coordinator, will bring you up to speed on our 
new-and-improved Naturalist Club and more opportunities to be a community scientist. And stay tuned 
throughout the year for more ways to get involved, volunteer, and help preserve the ACFL. 

Thank you, again for being a member for supporting the ACFL, and for joining us on this journey.

--Asa Deane, Executive Director
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From the Executive Director (continued from page 1) Thank you for your support!

Ways to Give
Our work depends on a healthy mix of funding sources. All contributions to our group are 
tax deductible. Please consider the following options for a financial contribution to our 

organization! You may contact our office at 360-293-3725 to discuss any of these options.

Dues are due in 
January! There 
are different 
categories of 
membership 
to suit your 
preference. Any 
contributions to 
our group above 
your membership 
level are greatly 
appreciated. See 
our membership 
form on the back 
page.

We greatly 
appreciate any 
contributions 
to help support 
our education 
and outreach 
program. You are 
welcome to make 
this in honor or 
in memory of 
a loved one or 
special person.

We have an 
endowment fund 
established with the 
Skagit Community 
Foundation. The 
purpose of this 
fund is to create 
an endowment 
that will eventually 
provide interest 
income to our 
organization. This 
is an excellent 
option for sizable 
donations. 

One of the 
best ways you 
can continue 
supporting the 
work of the 
Friends is through 
a legacy gift. If 
you are making 
estate plans, 
please consider 
including our 
organization. 

Active 
Membership

Individual
Contributions

Endowment 
Fund

Planned 
Giving1 2 3 4

Contined from page 9

Steven & Robyn Johnson
Steven & Robyn Johnson
Sue and Dick Newsham
Sue Mehler
Susan & Alan Smith
Susan & Rick Barror
Susan Fahey
Susan Garrett & Ray Megill
Susan Gilbertson
Susan Hanneman & Bruce Henderson
Susan Hill & Don McLaskey
Susan Lamb & Bob Ross
Susan Parke & Dederick Ward
Susan Pittman
Suzette Richards
Sydney & Dave Olausen
Taft Perry & Daniel Miner
Taya & Jake Huntley
Ted Parsons
Terry & Lois Slotemaker
Terry & Sheryl Kyllo
Terry Kottwitz

Theresa Donovan
Therese Ogle
Thomas & Lane Johnson
Thomas and Jean Vicary
Thomas Burfield
Thomas Cressler
Threse & Jeff Deane
Todd & Georgia Stewart
Todd Board
Tom & Barb Stockton
Tom & Robin King
Tom & Wyndham Jackson
Tom Balestreri
Tom Boyle
Tom Flanagan & Kathleen Lorence-Fla-
nagan
Tom Kress
Tom Petersen
Tom Strawman & Janet Nuetzmann
Tony Allison
Trent Wieburg
Ute & Charlie Collins
Vickie Winters
Victoria Head

Virginia Murphy
Walt Blackford
Warren Carr & Ruth LeBrun
Wenche Wahl
Wes Johnson
Wesley Capon
William Aloe
Yvonne Catala
Zack Mosner & Patty Friedman
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Friends of the ACFL
P.O. Box 2213
Anacortes, WA 98221
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WA 98221

Friends of the Anacortes Community Forest Lands
Membership Form

Please join us! Membership and contributions are tax deductible.

We offer many levels of annual membership dues. 
Please choose your level of support for this vital mission in our community.

The Friends of the Forest is a nonprofit, citizens organization dedicated to the preservation of the 
Anacortes Community Forest Lands through education, outreach and stewardship. Friends of the 

Forest is a not for profit 501 c3 organization. Tax ID #501C3 91-1430220

Thank you to all the friends who have renewed their dues! Keeping your dues current with the Friends of the 
Forest is one of the best ways to Think Globally and Act Locally. Here on Fidalgo Island, the ACFL needs Friends to 

ensure its preservation. Our Education programs depend on your support. 
Thank you!

Name

Areas of Interest Topics for general meetings or newsletter

Other amount

Annual Dues: Individual $25

Sponsor $250

Family $40

Benefactor 
$500

Partner $50

Steward 
$1000

Supporter $100

Major Donor
$5000 or More

Address

Phone Email

Please mail memberships/contributions to: Friends of the ACFL, PO Box 2213, Anacortes WA 98221
or visit us at 611 R Avenue, Anacortes WA. Annual dues should be renewed each January.

<--Save a stamp-renew by 
scanning this QR code!


